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April 4, 2018

Re: Project Update — Winding Lane / Stony Corners North Sanitary Sewers
Dear Resident,

This letter is primarily aimed at residents in the second phase of the sewer project area but has
information all in the neighborhood may find useful.

It’s Spring and time to send out an update regarding the status of the sewer project. You may
have seen the contractor on the street restoring lawns, repairing pavement, and working on
other items. Next week the system will be flushed, tested and videoed. If the system passes all
tests (unlikely), it will be approved for flow which means that we will allow connections to it. If
it does not pass all tests, the contractor will have to remedy the imperfections, and retest those
areas that did not pass. This will likely take 1-2 weeks.

Other work needed to be completed includes additional lawn restoration, repair of some
irrigation lines, additional pavement restoration, and off-site work at our Thompson Road
property where excess material from the excavation was brought. The contractor has
committed to completing these efforts by the middle of May which should facilitate lawn
growth nicely.

Regarding the benefit assessment, once all of the invoices have been approved and paid,
resulting in the final costs of the project, the Avon Water Pollution Control Authority will
conduct a public hearing. Residents will be sent a registered letter notifying them of the
meeting in advance per State statutes.

The contractor for the South project also has one remaining item to complete their work. We
are working with the contractor to get that completed as soon as possible also.

Please look to the Town’s website under the following link:
http://www.avonct.gov/engineering-sewer-and-gis-department/pages/winding-lane-stony-
corners-sewer-project for additional information such as approval for flow.

Thank you for your patience.

Sincerely, )
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Aawrence E. Baril, P.E., GISP
Town Engineer

C: Brandon Robertson, Town Manager
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